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December 2018 - January 2019 I t is at this time of year I believe we all have 
a tendency to think about the past while 
pondering the future; the traditions we’ve 

experienced and the opportunities that lie ahead. 
As our organization closes out another successful annual meeting, I am 

reminded of all these events I have attended in the past remembering our many 
members who have made this annual meeting time a tradition of their own. I 
see the many accomplishes we have made in advocating for our agriculture 
industry and I’m excited about our future, and the work that is yet to be done.

The year was 1919 when all this began for Kentucky Farm Bureau, and 
we have kicked off our Centennial Year during this recent annual meeting. 
Being a grassroots organization, we have relied on our members to guide 
us through our first century of existence. And it will be those members who 
will lead us into the next 100 years. 

In much the same way as we have done since the inception of this 
organization, the annual meeting serves as a time to approve policy and 
priority issues for the coming year. It is a time to learn from industry experts 
through a variety of commodity sessions. It is a time to fellowship with other 
members, and this year it was a time to elect a new Second Vice President.

We welcome Sharon Furches to the Executive Committee and look 
forward to benefiting from her years of experience on the farm, and as an 
agricultural leader. Sharon has served in a variety of roles in addition to 
her involvement with the family farm. She serves on the Kentucky Board of 
Agriculture, the Kentucky Venues and State Fair Board, as well as serving 
on our board since last year.

Sharon has also been active in her local community, exemplifying the 
kind of leadership so many of our members exhibit every day, where they 
live and work, all across this great Commonwealth.

As we begin 2019, it is no secret the ag economy is seeing tough 
times with low commodity prices, volatile markets and a year of weather 
challenges in 2018, from planting to harvest.

However, as farm families, we have crossed these bridges before. It is in 
our nature to make the best of the day, no matter what the day brings. But, 
we continue this tradition of living and working on the farm. 

I know of no other industry that could give me the same satisfaction as 
seeing a harvest we have worked so hard to get. I can’t imagine spending 
my life anywhere but on the family farm and in our rural community. There 
is no other feeling like the one we receive seeing our urban neighbors 
being fed because of the great agriculture industry that exists here and 
throughout the country. 

In remembering the past and looking forward to the future, I have great 
confidence in our farm families as we continue our farming tradition into the 
next century and remain the “Voice of Kentucky Agriculture.”

I wish each and every one of you a very Merry Christmas and a  
Happy New Year.

Mark Haney
President

Kentucky Farm Bureau
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COMMENT COLUMN

Kentucky Farm Bureau is a voluntary organization 
of farm families and their allies dedicated to serving 
as the voice of agriculture by identifying problems, 
developing solutions and taking actions which will 
improve net farm income, achieve better economic 
opportunities and enhance the quality of life for all.
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I ’ve been blessed in my life to have done 
many things related to agriculture. Whether 
it has been on our family farm or with various 

agricultural boards or organizations, it has been 
an honor to serve in the many capacities in which I have had the opportunity.

But, I must admit being selected by a group of my Kentucky Farm 
Bureau peers as your new Second Vice President is one of the highest 
honors I have ever received.

I have had the privilege of being a part of this wonderful Farm Bureau 
family for many years in a variety of roles at both the local and state levels. 
In all that time, I have seen the difference this organization makes when it 
comes to agriculture advocacy. I have experienced the success it brings to 
local communities through its involvement in rural areas across this state. I 
have benefited from legislative initiatives KFB has supported over the years 
that helped make our farms more sustainable. 

Many of our members know us as their insurance company while others 
know us as the “Voice of Kentucky Agriculture.” But I know there is so much 
more to this organization than that. We are the supporters of community 
little league teams, the volunteers who work at local animal shelters, the 
organizers of educational events, and the parents who read to elementary 
school students. We are the hometown government leaders who farm all 
day and work well into the night at a local fiscal court meeting. We support 
our schools’ PTAs and volunteer to help the booster club at the Friday night 
football game.

Farm Bureau is about community; it’s about advocacy from the 
courthouse in town, to the capitol in Frankfort and the halls of Congress in 
Washington; it’s about helping a neighbor in times of need; it’s about family, 
and we are all one big family. 

As I take on this new role, I look forward to the many opportunities that 
are in front of me, to serve our members, to serve our communities, to serve 
our industry, and to make the best of each day for those who have entrusted 
me to serve in this position.

I know there are big shoes to fill. My friend Fritz Giesecke has been such 
a positive influence for me and countless other agriculturalists through the 
years. He has been a tremendous asset to Farm Bureau and I will continue 
to depend on his wisdom and strive to set the same example for those who 
will follow me as he has done for so many.

I am joining an Executive Committee so dedicated to the mission of 
Kentucky Farm Bureau, and I am honored and humbled to serve with them, 
learn from them, and stand beside them in all we do for our members, for our 
communities, for this state, and for an industry that has given me so much. 
I will always strive to return that favor as we open this new chapter together.

Sharon Furches
Second Vice President
Kentucky Farm Bureau

C O L U M N
Comment

This event provides an excellent opportunity to renew acquaintances with old friends, attend educational seminars, and stay abreast of 
the activities of the KY Pork Producers Association.

Mark your calendars now and plan to attend!

The Kentucky Pork Producers Association would like to thank the following sponsors of the Annual Meeting:
 Ralco Nutrition, JBS USA, LLC, Kentucky Farm Bureau Federation, KY Soybean Promotion Board, KY Corn Promotion Board, Tyson Fresh 

Meats, Zoetis, Birchwood Genetics, and PIC
PIC receives funding from the Kentucky Agricultural Development Fund (KADF) which provides grants to diversify and modernize Kentucky’s farm economy

January 18-19, 2019
Holiday Inn University Plaza and Sloan Convention Center • Bowling Green, KY.

2019 KENTUCKY PORK PRODUCERS ASSOCIATION
ANNUAL MEETING

Kentucky Pork Producers Association
1110 Hawkins Drive

Elizabethtown, KY 42701

Phone: (270) 737-5665
Fax: (270) 769-9079

Web: www.kypork.org

FRIDAY (January 18, 2019) 
6:30 PM — KPCW Banquet & Auction__________________

Scholarship Auction—Auctioneer Scott VanSickle
Door Prizes 6--$50
Announcements

SATURDAY (January 19, 2019) 
7:00 – 8:30 a.m. — BREAKFAST (Hartland Café)

All meetings will be in Meeting Room 1 Sloan 
Convention Center 

8:30 a.m. — 9:30 a.m. — Interviews for 2020 KPPA 
Of�icers and 2020 National Delegates - 
Crosswinds Board Room 

9:00 a.m. — Chris Borders, Knuckles Insurance 
Company

9:30 a.m. — Cody McKinley, Director National and State 
Relations Director, State and national Pork Producers 
Council

10:00-12:00 — Show Pig Clinic and Pizza 
10:00 a.m. — Foreign Animal Diseases Roundtable - 

Dr. Robert Stout, State Veterinarian; 
Dr. Debbie C. Reed, DVM, MPH Director of 
the Breathitt Veterinary Center;
Patrick Webb, Director - Swine Health Programs, 
Science & Technology, University of Kentucky 
Veterinary Diagnostic Laboratory

10:00 a.m. — Ladies Program
- Rosie Cochran, Pharmacist 

11:00 a.m. — Stephen Herring, National Pork Board 
11:30 a.m. - 1:00 p.m. — LUNCH (Hartland Café) 

1:00 p.m. — Producer Spotlight - Billy Bush, Rock�ield
2:00 p.m. — Hog and Grain Markets

- Dr. Steve Meyer, Economist, Kerns and Associates                         
— 2019 KPPA Annual Meeting

• KPPA Financial Report - Benji Hudnall
• Election of 2020 KPPA Of�icer and
National Delegates 

3:00 p.m. — 2019 KPPA Annual Meeting
• Election of 2020 KPPA Of�icer and National 
Delegates
• KPPA Financial Report - Benji Hudnall, Treasurer 

5:00 p.m. — Kentucky Pork Producers Association Banquet 
(Meeting Room 1 & 2 Sloan Convention Center)
• Awards
• Quilt Drawing
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Nearly 1,900 Kentucky Farm 
Bureau members and guests 
made their way to Louisville’s 

Galt House for the organization’s 99th 
Annual Meeting. This year marked 
the official kickoff of the Centennial 
Celebration as KFB gets ready to turn 
100 years old in 2019.

In addition to commodity sessions 
and awards programs, voting delegates 
elected a new Second Vice President 
and heard from KFB President Mark 
Haney during his annual address.

He recognized members, agents 
and staff for their hard work and 
advocacy efforts for the organization and 
the agriculture industry and told a packed 
house how important it is to pay attention 
to the future while celebrating the past.

“It’s always good to reflect on our 
past but we must also stay focused on 
our future; on our next 100 years. We 
must keep our eye on the ball and we 
must move forward on sound science, 
proper research, and determination for 
the good of our country,” he said. 

Haney recognized some of the many 
accomplishments KFB experienced 
over the past year from an agricultural 
and legislative perspective, but he told 
the crowd not to rest on their laurels. 

“As we move toward this next 
legislative session, there are several 
important issues we much watch, be 
aware of, and advocate for,” he said. 

Some of those issues included 
adequate broadband service throughout 
the state; supporting trade initiatives that 
will open markets for family farms; and 
standing strong in support of maintaining 
sales and use tax exemptions for 
agricultural inputs not only for farms but 
for rural businesses, to name a few.

“Those businesses are so very 
important to our operations and the rural 
economies in which they are located,” 
he said. “One of the most important 
businesses in every rural farm community 
is the farm supply. They understand 
our industry, supply of our inputs, and 
disseminating important information.”

In speaking about rural businesses, 
Haney emphasized the importance of 
rural economic development. 

“As an organization, we need to 
make a big push on rural economic 
development issues in the coming year,” 
he said. “I fully understand we can’t 
build large manufacturing facilities in 
every county, but I do think we can look 
for opportunities to establish a healthier 
business environment to strengthen our 
rural economies.”

Haney also shared the progress 
being made on KFB’s Bluegrass Senior 
Living initiative that will bring memory 
care facilities to areas across the state in 
need of these specific kinds of services. 

During his closing remarks, he 
thanked the members for their continued 
support and for the opportunity to serve 
as their president. 

“My commitment from day-one 
was to approach every decision with a 
clear head, an open mind, and a steady 
hand." he said.

The KFB Board of Directors 
approved state and national priorities 
during the annual meeting. Some of 
those state issues included: the support 
modernization of the grain insurance 
fund to adequately protect current 
and future Kentucky grain producers; 
support the provisions of House Bill 44 
(KRS 132.010) which notes revenue from 
property taxes should continue to be 

limited to four percent plus new growth, 
and proposals to exceed four percent 
should automatically go to the voters; 
support the rural secondary and county 
road aid programs and continuation of 
the 22.2 percent allocation of the state 
gasoline tax revenue for rural roads; 
support efforts that will retain and attract 
new business and industry to rural areas 
of Kentucky; and support broadband 
and high speed internet service being 
available for the benefit of all Kentuckians.

Nationally, some of the priority 
issues approved included: support fair 
and open multilateral trade agreements 
that will open new markets and expand 
existing markets for U.S. agricultural 
products; support maintenance 
and improvement of transportation 
infrastructure, including rural highways, 
lock and dam systems, riverports, and 
railroads; support immigration reform that 
includes restructuring the H-2A program 
to streamline the process making it more 
reliable, economical, and simple for farmers 
to participate; support changes to current 
health care law that will stabilize the market, 
encourage competition that will reduce 
health care costs, and increase consumer 
choice; and support a producer’s right 
to protect livestock and property against 
nuisance wildlife predation.

KENTUCKY FARM BUREAU’S 99TH ANNUAL MEETING
Priorities set for 2019 as Centennial Year celebration kicks off

  1-888-847-1189 
PROMO CODE
73-584

By phone (Mon-Fri • 8 am - 5 pm Central Standard Time)

www.HearingHelpExpress.com

45-DAY

 RISK-FREE 
  TRIAL

Why pay $2,300 or more?

45-DAY

RISK-FREE
TRIAL

REGISTERED

Visit us online and SAVE!  (Send no money o� er is not available online. Call toll-free.)

“� is hearing aid is the best I’ve had. 
I no longer have to ask my family and 
friends to repeat themselves. I can listen 
to the TV at their volume level.”

E.S. – Louisville, KY

• Hearing aids by mail for 39 years
• Over 750,000 satis� ed customers

� e Apollo™-6200 is the perfect FDA registered digital hearing aid if you
want the BEST technology for the BEST price. American Made electronics 
give you advanced technology in a durable, easy to maintain hearing aid. 
Includes four channel compression for crisp, clear sound and feedback 
cancellation that virtually eliminates squeal. Discreet slim-tube design gives 
you the most natural sound with total comfort. 
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that with this special o� er! Try the Apollo-6200 with NO MONEY DOWN 
completely Risk-FREE for 45 days in the comfort of your own home and see
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Try the Apollo™-6200 hearing aid 
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American Made
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“My commitment to 
you from day-one has 
been to approach every 
decision with a clear 
head, an open mind, 
and a steady hand.”

– Mark Haney
KFB President
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R ecognized for outstanding 
programming and for having 
a positive impact on both the 

community and its membership, Butler 
County Farm Bureau was honored as 
Kentucky Farm Bureau’s (KFB) “Top 
County” in 2018.

Volunteer leaders from Butler 
County received the award at a 
recognition breakfast held this morning 
during the 99th KFB annual meeting. 

The “Top County” announcement 
headlined nearly 70 membership 
program and insurance honors 
presented during an awards breakfast 
this morning. Butler County, which 
has 2,058 members and a variety of 
successful service programs, was also 
honored as the most outstanding in the 
membership category for counties with 
2,600 or fewer members. Breckinridge 
County (2,964 members) received 
recognition among the counties with 

2,601 to 4,200 members, and Hopkins 
County (5,754 members) won top 
honors among counties with more than 
4,200 members.

IN OTHER AWARD PRESENTATIONS:
•	Top County Farm Bureaus 

were designated in all eleven of 
Kentucky Farm Bureau districts. 
The recipients were: Bath, Butler, 
Campbell, Cumberland, Fleming, 

Garrard, Harlan, Hopkins, Logan, 
Shelby, and Trigg.

•	Henderson, Mason, and McCreary 
Counties received Top Growth 
Awards for having the largest 
percentage of membership gain 
from 2018.

•	Pacesetter Awards were given to 
counties in the three membership 
size classifications that were the 
first to achieve a membership 
gain during the year. The large 
county award went to Breckinridge 
County, followed in size by Mason 
and Henderson Counties.

•	11 counties won honors for having 
the highest member retention 
totals in their districts. Those 
winners were: Adair, Breckinridge, 
Floyd, Franklin, Garrard, Green, 
Hickman, Knott, Lewis, Nelson 
and Todd Counties.

•	Wayne County was honored for 
having 55 consecutive years of 
membership growth. 

•	Hickman County was recognized 
as the Most Improved County 
Farm Bureau.

•	Three awards were given for most 
effective county Farm Bureau 
information programs. Mercer 
County won first place, Daviess 
County was second and Logan 
County was third.

•	67 Counties won the awards for 
policy growth and profitability 
produced by their local Farm 
Bureau agencies. Allen, Clinton, 
Fleming, Harlan, Jefferson, and 
Lyon counties came closest to the 
growth goal set for that county.

BUTLER COUNTY NAMED “TOP COUNTY” 
DURING KFB ANNUAL MEETING

Stay Safer & More Independent
with a Jacuzzi® Luxury Walk-In Bathtub
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NEW! 
provides a more enjoyable bathing experience
NEW! Relaxing Bubble Foot Massage

NEW! Heated back and seat for more 
comfort and relief
PLUS! Installation in as little as one day!

®

The NEW Gold Standard 
of Walk-In Bathtubs

1-888-359-3418Call:
or Visit: www.JacuzziWalkIn.com

Call now for limited-time savings on your new Walk-In Bathtub
and details on installation that takes as little as ONE DAY!
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Financing
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             W

A R R A N TY
  

LIFETIME

0% A.P.R. FINANCING
FOR 60 MONTHS*0$ 

DOWN,

$5,000CUSTOMER
INSTANT REBATE**

OR

© Kubota Tractor Corporation, 2018

KubotaUSA.com
*$0 down, 0% A.P.R. financing for up to 60 months on purchases of select new Kubota M7 Series equipment from participating dealers’ in-stock 
inventory is available to qualified purchasers through Kubota Credit Corporation, U.S.A.; subject to credit approval. Example: 60 monthly payments 
of $16.67 per $1,000 financed. **Customer instant rebates of $5,000 are available on qualifying cash or standard rate finance purchases of new 
Kubota M7 Series equipment from participating dealers’ in-stock inventory. Rebate is not available with 0% A.P.R. or other promotional financing. 
Some exceptions apply. Offers expire 12/31/18. See us or go to KubotaUSA.com for more information. Optional equipment may be shown.

M7 Series
BARDSTOWN

JOE HILL'S AUTO 
CENTER

502-348-2532
joehills.com

CYNTHIANA
HAYDON 

EQUIPMENT INC.
859-234-4621
800-649-7683

GLASGOW
J & J SALES INC.

800-669-5480
jandjsalesinc.com

270-651-5480

HOPKINSVILLE
H & R 

AGRI-POWER 
800-844-3918

hragripower.com

MORGANFIELD
H & R 

AGRI-POWER 
800-869-1421

hragripower.com

RUSSELLVILLE
H & R 

AGRI-POWER 
800-264-2474

hragripower.com

SHELBYVILLE
JACOBI SALES 

INC.
800-730-2684

jacobisales.com

Members of Butler County Farm Bureau, which was named Kentucky 
Farm Bureau Top County, at the Galt House in Louisville, KY.
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P ulaski County farmer Mark 
Haney was re-elected Kentucky 
Farm Bureau President on the 

concluding day of the organization’s 
99th annual meeting. Also re-elected 
was Webster County’s Eddie Melton 
as First Vice-President. Sharon Furches 
of Calloway County was elected as 
Second Vice-President, taking the 
place of Hart County’s Fritz Giesecke 
who retired from the Kentucky Farm 
Bureau Federation Board.

Haney has served on the Executive 
Committee for 20 years and has 
been a state director since 1993. 
For many years he chaired the State 
Resolutions Committee. He is a past 
president and current board member 
of the Kentucky Center for Agriculture 
& Rural Development, past president 
of the Kentucky Center for Cooperative 
Development, past chairman of the 
Kentucky Horticulture Council and 
a current member of the Board of 
Directors for Southern Farm Bureau Life 
Insurance Company.

Haney has also served as former 
president of the Pulaski County  
Farm Bureau and is a current member  
of the American Farm Bureau 
Federation’s Executive Committee and 
Board of Directors.

He and his brother, Don, produce 
apples and peaches near Nancy, KY, 
where they also raise beef cattle. They 
sell fresh produce from their orchards 
– as well as cider, jellies, baked goods 
and other products – at a KFB Certified 
Roadside Market located on the farm. 
He and his wife, Marlene, have two 
sons and a daughter.

Melton, a former president of Webster 
County Farm Bureau, is chairman of 
KFB’s State Resolutions Committee and 
chairs KFB’s Farm Bill Working Group. 
Mr. Melton additionally serves on the 
Board of Directors for Southern Farm 
Bureau Life Insurance Company. He and 
his wife, Regina, have a daughter.

Sharon Furches was elected 
Second Vice-President. Furches has 

been a member of KFB’s Board of 
Directors since 2017. She is Chair of 
the Kentucky Farm Service Agency 
State Committee, serves on the State 
Board of Agriculture and the Kentucky 
State Fair Board. She and her husband 
Tripp reside in Murray, KY where they 
farm 5,000 acres of corn, soybean, 
wheat, and canola. They have a son 
and a daughter.

Three new members were elected to 
the KFB Board of Directors this year: Ray 
Allan Mackey of Hardin County will serve 
as a District 3 representative to the Board, 
Mark Kinsey of Grant County will serve as 
a District 6 representative to the Board, 
and Tyler Ferguson of Johnson County 
will serve on the Board as the Chair of the 
KFB Young Farmers Committee.

Returning Board Members are: Randy 
Chrisman of Anderson County; Marshall 
Coyle of Bath County; Greg Drake of Butler 
County; Jay Coleman of Barren County; 
Patrick M. Henderson of Breckinridge 
County; David McGlone of Carter County; 
Shane Wiseman of Clark County; Kim 
McCoy of Cumberland County; Dr. Nancy 
Cox of Fayette County; Glenn Howell of 
Fulton County; Brandon Davis of Green 

County; Larry Clark of Green County; 
Larry Thomas of Hardin County; Roger 
Fannin of Harlan County; Don Miniard of 
Harlan County; Alex Barnett of Harrison 
County; Cloyce Hinkle of Knox County; 
David L. Campbell of Lincoln County; Joe 
Paul Mattingly of Marion County; Kelly 
Thurman of McLean County; Vickie Bryant 
of Monroe County; Mary Kate Kordes of 
Muhlenberg County; David Chappell of 
Owen County; Scott Travis of Spencer 
County; Terry Lawson of Rockcastle 
County; Victor Rexroat of Russell County; 
and Carroll Amyx of Wolfe County.

Leadership for two of KFB’s 
key advisory committees was also 
announced during the organization’s 
annual meeting. Tyler Ferguson of 
Johnson County is the new Chair of the 
Young Farmer Advisory Committee.

Vickie Bryant of Monroe County 
was re-elected as Chair of the Women's 
Advisory Committee. 

The new Vice-Chair of the Young 
Farmer Committee is John Henning of 
Breckinridge County, the new secretary 
is Matthew Seiter of Campbell County, 
and the social media chair is Tammy 
White of Union County.

MARK HANEY RE-ELECTED AS 
KENTUCKY FARM BUREAU PRESIDENT

Calloway County’s Sharon Furches elected new second vice president

SHOCK ABSORPTION SYSTEM
PATENTED VERSOSHOCK® SOLE

*Results of a double-blind study conducted by Olive 
View UCLA Medical Center.
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Plantar Fasciitis • Arthritis • Joint Pain • Heel Spurs • Back & Knee Pain

VersoShock® U.S Patent #US8,555,526 B2. This product has not been evaluated by the FDA. Not intended to treat, cure or prevent any disease. 
$30 off applies to orders of $100 or more for this limited time offer. 9% CA sales tax applies to orders in California. Shoes must be returned 
within 30 days in like-new condition for full refund or exchange. Credit card authorization required. See website for complete details. 

AVAILABLE$150

Men Sizes 7.5-15 M/W/XW

- Gray TB9024MGS
- Black/Blue TB9024MLU

Women Sizes 6-11 M/W/XW

- Gray TB9024FGS
- Gray/Salmon TB9024FGP

G-DEFY 
MIGHTY WALK

Free Exchanges • Free Returns

Call 1(800) 429-0039
Gravity Defyer Corp.

10643 Glenoaks Blvd. Pacoima, CA 91331 

Promo Code NA8MKJ7
www.gravitydefyer.com

Expires April 30, 2019

$30 OFF
YOUR ORDER 

100% Satisfaction Guaranteed 

KFB President Mark Haney addressed members and 
attendees during a session of this year’s Annual Meeting.
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DISTINGUISHED SERVICE AWARDS GO TO  
BETTY FARRIS AND LARRY JAGGERS

M arcus Wiseman of Clark 
County and Lauren Rowlette 
of Madison County were 

awarded top honors in the 2018 
Outstanding Farm Bureau Youth contest.

Wiseman and Rowlette were 
selected from 22 district finalists, 11 male 
and 11 female, out of approximately 
400 young people who competed in 
county and district contests over the 
past several months. At each level, the 
competition consists of two portions: 
a personal interview and a two-minute 
prepared speech related to agriculture or 
Farm Bureau. Contestants are judged by 
three people with backgrounds in youth 
work and/or agriculture. 

During KFB’s annual meeting, judges 
heard speeches and met with finalists 
for personal interviews, awarding points 
for each contestant’s leadership record, 
conversational ability and scholastic 
achievement. KFB gave both winners a 
$2,000 college scholarship, an expense-
paid trip to Washington, D.C. on the KFB 
Congressional Tour in February 2019, a 
luggage set and watch.

Runners-up in the contest were 
Logan Cheek of Fayette County and 

H ardin County farmer Larry 
Jaggers has been named 
the winner of Kentucky Farm 

Bureau’s annual award for Distinguished 
Service to Agriculture. 

A life-long farmer, Larry and his wife 
Carol made a small family dairy farm into 
a larger dairy, grain, and tobacco farm. 
Known for his hard, efficient work and 
good farming practices, Larry is involved 
in many agribusiness organizations and 
has been rewarded for his achievements 
and donation of time with many awards. 
After maintaining a dairy farm for  
47 years, he has now cut back to a 
smaller operation and his son runs the 
grain operation. 

Larry has spent a lifetime pursuing 
the improvement of agriculture and 
educating others of its importance, 
working with farmers and agribusiness 
across our county, state, and 
nation. Specifically, he has focused 
on improving dairy farming as an 
industry, connecting the local non-
farm community with its agriculture 
community, and making sure future 
and young farmers are set up with the 
tools they need to succeed.

For 45 years and counting, Larry 
has served on the Hardin County 
Fair Board, promoting agriculture to 
the entire county. He has served as 
chairman for the Hardin County Farm 
City Committee and is dedicated to 
bridging the divide between urban and 
rural communities. Larry serves on 
the board of the Kentucky Agricultural 
Financial Corporation, setting 

S arah Howard, a teacher at Newton 
Parrish Elementary School in 
Daviess County, is the recipient 

of Kentucky Farm Bureau’s (KFB) 2018 
Excellence in Ag Literacy Award. 

KFB’s “Excellence in Ag Literacy 
Award” is designed to recognize and 
reward teachers who excel in their efforts 
to incorporate agricultural concepts 
throughout their core academic studies. 
Nominations were made for a variety of 
pre-kindergarten through 12th grade 
teachers who use their classrooms to 
help integrate agricultural concepts 
into non-agricultural curriculum,helping 
students comprehend the value 
of agriculture as it impacts their 

Haley Nelson of Shelby County. They 
each received a $200 cash award and 
leather portfolio. Congeniality awards, 
which were voted on by their fellow 
contestants, were won by Jake Harrod of 
Franklin County and Gabrielle McLeod of 
McCracken County. KFB awarded them 
both with $100 cash prizes for the honor. 

The 22 district finalists who competed 
at KFB’s annual meeting included: 
Gabrielle McLeod (McCracken County), 
Samuel Freeman (Trigg County), Mallory 
White (Union County), Samuel Benton 
(Muhlenberg County), Emma Rose Vincent 
(Edmonson County), Luke Jacobs (Butler 
County), Bethany Schalk (Barren County), 

James Dye (Warren County), Haley 
Nelson (Shelby County), Logan Cheek 
(Fayette County), Mary Perkins (Campbell 
County), Jake Harrod (Franklin County), 
Molly Sullivan (Taylor County), Hunter 
Miller (Taylor County), Lauren Rowlette 
(Madison County), Dylan Driskell (Garrard 
County), FieldenBechanan (Nicholas 
County), Marcus Wiseman (Clark County), 
Madison Blair (Greenup County), Hayden 
Osborne (Pike County), Emalee Watts 
(Breathitt County), and Michael Hensley, 
Jr. (Harlan County).

All 22 contestants received luggage 
pieces and $100 for winning district 
competitions.

MARCUS WISEMAN OF CLARK COUNTY  
AND LAUREN ROWLETTE OF MADISON COUNTY  

NAMED 2018 OUTSTANDING FARM BUREAU YOUTH

SARAH HOWARD RECEIVES EXCELLENCE 
IN AG LITERACY AWARD

ELIZABETHTOWN
JACOBI SALES INC.

800-730-2655
jacobisales.com

GLASGOW
J & J SALES INC.

800-669-5480
jandjsalesinc.com

270-651-5480

HOPKINSVILLE
H & R AGRI-POWER

800-844-3918
www.hragripower.com

MAYFIELD
H & R AGRI-POWER

800-455-4747
www.hragripower.com

MORGANFIELD
H & R AGRI-POWER

800-869-1421
www.hragripower.com

OWENSBORO
H & R AGRI-POWER

800-264-1504
www.hragripower.com

RUSSELLVILLE
H & R AGRI-POWER

800-264-2474
www.hragripower.com

SHELBYVILLE
JACOBI SALES INC.

800-730-2684
jacobisales.com

personal well-being economically, 
environmentally and socially.

For winning the award, Howard 
received $500 cash and an expense-
paid trip to the National Ag in the 
Classroom Conference June 18-21, 
2019 in Little Rock, AR where she 
will represent Kentucky in the national 
competition.

Howard has been teaching for 
the past 12 years at Newton Parrish 
Elementary School in Owensboro, 
KY and grew up in rural Daviess 
County. Upon entering the teaching 
profession, she quickly noticed that 
her rural background was very different 
from the lives of most of her students. 

Recognizing the importance of her 
experiences and what the agriculture 
community provides, Howard made it 
a priority to teach her students more 
about rural life.

With that goal in mind, Howard 
developed Ag Day for Newton 
Elementary. Students and teachers 
alike learn about things like where the 
ingredients for pizza come from, the 
lifecycle of a cow, how to pet a farm 
animal correctly, what machinery is 
used in food production, and more. 
The knowledge students obtain on Ag 
Day makes other curriculum, like math, 
reading, and science, more relatable 
throughout the entire school year. Destinguished Service continued on page 19

Mark Haney, President, Kentucky Farm Bureau; Marcus Wiseman of Clark County and Lauren Rowlette 
of Madison County, Outstanding Farm Bureau Youth Winner, Vickie Bryant, Chair, Kentucky Farm Bureau 
Women's Committee; Drew Graham, Executive Vice President, Kentucky Farm Bureau Federation.

Fritz Giesecke, Second Vice President, Kentucky Farm Bureau; Drew Graham, Executive Vice 
President, Kentucky Farm Bureau Federation; Carol Jaggers, Larry Jaggers, Distinguished 
Service to Agriculture Winner; Mark Haney, President, Kentucky Farm Bureau; John Sparrow, 
Executive Vice President and CEO, Kentucky Farm Bureau Insurance Company.

Fritz Giesecke, Second Vice President, Kentucky Farm Bureau; Drew Graham, Executive Vice 
President, Kentucky Farm Bureau Federation; Betty Farris, Distinguished Service to Farm 
Bureau Winner; Mark Haney, President, Kentucky Farm Bureau; John Sparrow, Executive 
Vice President and CEO, Kentucky Farm Bureau Insurance Company.
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Brian Welch, of Hopkins County, 
won first place in the final round 
of Kentucky Farm Bureau’s (KFB) 

Discussion Meet, a debate-styled 
competition for young farmers that 
relies on an individual’s skill in reasoning 
and logical discussion of issues. 

Welch participated with three other 
entrants in the final event, winning a 
Kawasaki MULE donated by Southern 
Farm Bureau Life and Jacobi Sales. He 
also won a trip to the national finals in New 
Orleans, Louisiana as part of the American 
Farm Bureau Federation’s annual 
convention, January 11-16, 2019. When 
Welch competes for top national honors 
next month in New Orleans, he will be 
vying for prizes including a new Ford truck.

Runner-up in the state Discussion 
Meet was Mike Meyer, who received 
$1,000 from KFB.

Ben and Savannah Robin from 
Bourbon County have won 
top honors in Kentucky Farm 

Bureau’s (KFB) Excellence in Agriculture 
Awards program for 2018.

The Excellence in Agriculture 
competition awards first, second and 
third place distinctions each year to 
individuals or couples under the age 
of 35 who contribute to and exhibit 
leadership growth from consistent 
involvement in Farm Bureau and 

BRIAN WELCH, OF HOPKINS COUNTY 
WINS KFB DISCUSSION MEET

BEN AND SAVANNAH ROBIN FROM BOURBON COUNTY
WIN EXCELLENCE IN AGRICULTURE AWARD

The two other finalists in the state-
level contest were Lilly Robertson of 
Logan County and Mackenzie Wright 
of Carroll County. They each received 
$200 cash awards from KFB.

other agriculture and civic-oriented 
organizations. To qualify, contestants 
must not have the majority of their 
income subject to normal production 
risks associated with farming.

Ben and Savannah both grew up on 
family farms understanding the efforts 
needed to keep those farms sustainable. 
They currently maintain their own farm, a 
cow/calf operation along with a cut flower 
business in addition to off-farm jobs. Ben 
is an Information Systems Coordinator 

KFB’s Discussion Meet tests 
entrants on their basic knowledge of 
critical farm issues and their ability to 
respond in a panel-type discussion.

for an agricultural lending institution, while 
Savannah is the Internship Coordinator 
for the Equine Program at the University 
of Kentucky College of Agriculture, Food 
and Environment.

Both are active in various 
agricultural-related programs in 
their community including their local  
Farm Bureau.

For the win, the Robins will go on 
to represent Kentucky in the national 
competition at the American Farm 
Bureau Federation (AFBF) annual 
convention, held in New Orleans, LA, 
January 11-16, 2019. The Robins were 
also presented with a John Deere Gator, 
courtesy of Farm Credit Mid-America, 
and an expenses-paid trip to the AFBF 
annual meeting.

Second place in the contest went to 
Evan Michael Tate of Hancock County 
who was awarded $400 courtesy of 
KFB. Mike and Shelley Meyer Harrison 
County placed third and received  
$300 from KFB.

Jackson Tolle, Director Young Farmer Programs, Kentucky Farm Bureau Federation; 
Mark Haney, President, Kentucky Farm Bureau; Brian Welch, Discussion Meet Winner; 
Drew Graham, Executive Vice President, Kentucky Farm Bureau Federation.

Mark Haney, President, Kentucky Farm Bureau, Ben and Savannah Robin, Farm Credit Mid-America’s 
Jonathan Carter, Drew Graham, Executive Vice President, Kentucky Farm Bureau Federation, and  
John Sparrow, Executive Vice President and CEO, Kentucky Farm Bureau Insurance Company.
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What Kind of 
Hearing Aids 
Do Doctors Use?

The same ones they 
recommend to their patients!

Doctors love MDHearingAids® 
  for the same reasons patients do. 
   These FDA-registered, medical-grade 
    hearing aids have the same 
    high-tech features found in more 
     expensive hearing aids yet cost 
     one-fi fth the price.

“MDHearingAids are better than expensive clinic hearing aids, 
which cost thousands more,” says retired physician Dr. Robert A. 

“I have had fi ve pairs of expensive hearing aids and MDHearingAids 
are just as good,” adds retired neurosurgeon Dr. Brian L.

So Strong Even Doctors Can’t Break Them  
MDHearingAids are made to last, backed by a world-class 

support team. Says one forgetful neurologist :
“My MDHearingAids went through a complete washer and 

dryer cycle. I placed them on my ears and — ay caramba! — they 
were working fine! Can you believe that I did it again? I found 

them at the bottom of the washer… still working!”

Visit www.GetMDHearingAid.com   
Free 1-Year Supply of Batteries with Offer Code JB89

CRISP, CLEAR SOUND  

MDHearingAids were created by 
a board-certifi ed otolaryngologist 
frustrated that patients couldn’t 
afford the high price of hearing aids. 
So, he did the only logical thing…he 
created a low-cost, feature-packed 
hearing aid that costs one-fi fth the 
price of a comparable hearing aid. 

STATE-OF-THE-ART FEATURES  

Automatic dual-directional micro-
phones, adaptive noise suppression, 
speech enhancement technology, 
and dynamic range compression are 
just a few of the features that help 
you focus on the conversation, not 
the noise around you.

NO AUDIOLOGIST NEEDED 

Save time and money, cancel 
those audiologist appointments! 
Advanced hearing aid techno-
logy lets you easily program
and adjust your MDHearingAid
at home. Set-up is fast and easy,
too, going from box to ear in just 
fi ve minutes.  

Try MDHearingAids risk-free with a 100% money-back guarantee for 
45 days. Just call toll-free or visit the website shown below. Call now 
and get free shipping plus a free, one-year supply of batteries. 

Big Sound.
Tiny Price.

Nearly invisible!

Call Toll-Free 1-800-746-1686

Advanced Hearing Aid Technology

For 82.2% Less*

The Doctor’s Choice for Affordable Hearing Aids

Try it RISK FREE 
for 45 Days

*82.2% less when comparing MDHearingAid AIR to the average price of a mid-level 
  hearing aid of $2,250, according to a survey recently published by the Hearing Review.
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T here’s something that can be said 
about tradition when it comes to 
farming. Danny Cunningham, 

Kentucky Farm Bureau’s 2018 Farmer 
of the Year knows all about that kind 
of tradition. He lives about a half a mile 
from where he was born and raised, in 
the small Calloway County community 
of Penny. There he began his farming 
experience that continues today.

Cunningham is quick to credit his 
work ethic with having grown up on a 
dairy farm and smiles a big smile when 
he tells his age and the fact that he is 
still farming at 75 years of age.

During that time he has lived 
through the many ups and downs on 
the farm and in life itself, including nearly 
losing his farm in the 1980s during a 
crisis time in agriculture, and the loss of 
his wife a couple of years ago.

DANNY CUNNINGHAM
KENTUCKY FARM BUREAU’S 2018 FARMER OF THE YEAR

But Cunningham has stayed the 
course with the farm and said he learned 
to cook after his wife passed in order to 
still have Sunday dinner with his family, 
every Sunday. Those weekly meals are 
a tradition for him and his family as is 
the farm they have grown up on.

His farming operation rebounded to 
the point that he keeps five employees 
busy all year now and has supported an 
H-2A group that has been coming back 
for nearly two decades to work in his 
tobacco crop. Because of the strides 
he has made agriculturally and the 
support he shows his community, his 
industry and Farm Bureau, Cunningham 
was chosen as KFB Farmer of the Year 
being recognized at the organization’s 
recent annual meeting.

His modesty comes through saying 
he was so surprised to hear about being 

chosen for the honor. “I can’t believe I 
would win such an award,” he said with 
a tone of humility.

And while Cunningham may be 
humble in talking about himself, he is 
loud and proud when he talks about 
his family, the people that work on the 
farm, and an industry he has devoted 
his life’s work to. 

“I bought my great uncle’s farm in 
1965 and I’m proud of the ground I’m 
tending now because, most of it, I’ve 
had all those years. It has changed 
hands, but I still tend all the land I 
started with back then,” he said. 

That time in the 1980s when 
so many farm families faced tough 
decisions on the farm, Cunningham sold 
300 acres of the original farm in order to 
stay in business. However, he signed a 
contract the day after the sale with the 

new owners to rent that same land; a 
contract that is still in force today.

That decision along with others 
related to his crops have enabled 
Cunningham to be successful throughout 
his career and demonstrate his ability to 
run the farm as a successful business in 
the good times and the not-so-good.

Along with his 25 acres of dark 
tobacco, the main crop on the farm is 
white corn, as well as soybeans, raising 
2,400 and 1,900 acres respectively. 
Cunningham also grows a smaller crop 
of wheat, as well. He sells all his corn 
to one customer located in Jackson, 
Tennessee and because he has the 
grain bin capacity (more than 300,000 
bushels) to store all he grows, he trucks 
corn throughout the winter to the mill.

“I laugh and tell them we store their 
corn for them, but I have five full time 
employees here and it’s a way to keep 
them working through the winter,” he 
said. “I also get a premium for the white 
corn so that is the only kind we grow. 
And that’s what’s kept me in business.”

Cunningham has contracted with 
ADM Milling since 1989 producing 
255,000 bushels for them yearly. He 
also handles his own marketing.

“The basis is already set for white corn 
making it easier to market but technology 
has really allowed me to have the market 
at my fingertips via my cellphone and 
computer,” he said. “I sell at minimum 
in 5,000-bushel increments for the corn, 
soybeans and wheat contracts.”

In addition to the contracts he 
has, Cunningham also credits the local 
ethanol plant with being of value to 
him and other growers who may have 
overages, saying they generally take 
that corn at any time.

When speaking in terms of his 
dark tobacco crop, he noted how labor 
intensive it is but still somewhat profitable.

“I would say that 80 to 85 percent of 
the work in our tobacco is still hand labor 
and we use all H-2A labor. One of those 
workers has been with me for 22 years,” 
he said. “The nine guest workers we 
have here on the farm are good people, 
all family men just trying to make a better 

living, and send their children to school, 
just like you and I.”

Cunningham, a lifelong Farm Bureau 
member has done much to support the 
industry that feeds his family and so 
many others, including serving on the 
Calloway County Farm Bureau Board in 
many capacities.

“I always tell people that Farm 
Bureau is the largest organization that 
helps farmers. They will go to Frankfort 
or Washington and take up for me and 
other farmers and that is one of the 
most important things to me as a farmer. 
They are also helping get this Farm Bill 
through, and we need that,” he said. 

In addition to its advocacy efforts, 
Cunningham said he always enjoys the 
state and national annual meetings. 
“My wife and I went to nearly all of 
them, and I still enjoy them,” he said.

In all the conversations Cunningham 
has about his farming operation, he 

The end of 2018 is a perfect opportunity to save big. Take advantage of 
0% FINANCING* or choose cash back on current-year New Holland 
tractors, including Boomer™ and WORKMASTER™ compact tractors, 
as well as WORKMASTER™ utility tractors. Hurry in. It’s out with the 
old, in with the new during our Year-End Celebration. And it all ends

NOW THROUGH DECEMBER 31.
0% FINANCING OR CASH BACK!

December 31, 2018. Stop by today or visit nhoffers.com for details.

*For Commercial use only. Customer participation subject to credit qualification and approval by CNH Industrial Capital America LLC. See your 
participating New Holland dealer for details and eligibility requirements. Down payment may be required. Offer good through December 31, 2018 at 
participating New Holland dealers in the United States. Not all customers or applicants may qualify for this rate or term. CNH Industrial Capital America 
LLC standard terms and conditions apply. Taxes, freight, set-up, delivery, additional options or attachments not included in price. Offer subject to 
change or cancellation without notice. © 2018 CNH Industrial America LLC. All rights reserved. CNH Industrial Capital and New Holland Agriculture are 

trademarks registered in the United States and many other countries, owned by or licensed to CNH Industrial N.V., its subsidiaries or affiliates. 

BEECH GROVE
WARD IMPLEMENT 

COMPANY INC.
270-273-3206

www.wardimplementco.com

HOPKINSVILLE
H & R AGRI-POWER

800-844-3918
www.hragripower.com

MAYFIELD
H & R AGRI-POWER 

800-455-4747
www.hragripower.com

always mentions his family, especially 
his late wife Judy.

“When thinking about my greatest 
accomplishments I think about being 
Judy’s husband for 54 years and having 
three beautiful daughters and being 
a farmer for 58 years,” he said. “I love 
that I have been able to raise my family 
on the farm and want my children and 
wonderful grandchildren and great-
grandchildren to continue this tradition.”

Danny Cunningham really 
emphasizes how important it is to help 
young people get involved and says 
he’s never been ashamed to be called 
a farmer and never will because the 
industry is so important to everyone.

“I’m really proud to be picked 
as the Farmer of the Year. I wasn’t 
expecting it because I know there are 
much better farmers out there, but 
I really appreciate it and I know my 
wife would have been proud. She was 
always a big part of this farm.”

Cunningham will now serve as the 
Kentucky representative in the 2019 
Sunbelt Ag Expo’s Farmer of the Year 
Competition to be held in Moultrie, 
Georgia next October.

“I love that I have been able to raise my family on the 
farm and want my children and wonderful grandchildren 
and great-grandchildren to continue this tradition.”
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new farmers up with the financial 
assistance they need. Along the way 
Larry has been instrumental with farm 
organizations and youth groups like 
4-H and FFA.

Larry has also served in leadership 
positions with the Hardin County Farm 
Bureau Board of Directors, the National 
Dairy Board, American Dairy Association, 
United Dairy Industry, County Extension 
Council, Extension District Board, and 
KY Ag Finance to name a few.

BETTY FARRIS OF BUTLER COUNTY 
RECEIVES DISTINGUISHER SERVICE 
TO FARM BUREAU AWARD

Betty Farris of Butler County was 
awarded the 2018 Distinguished Service 
to Farm Bureau award for her lifetime 
dedication to family, farming, and the 
local community.

A retired teacher and lifelong 
member of her local county farm 
bureau, Farris has worked diligently 
over the years to promote KFB through 
various presentations and involvement 
with local civic groups. In 2009, 
she was elected as the first woman 
President of the Butler County Farm 
Bureau. During her tenure, the County 
Farm Bureau was selected as the top 
county in Kentucky and significantly 
increased membership.

Prior to becoming President, she 
served on nearly every committee 
possible including Women’s Committee 
Chair (15 years), County Farm Bureau 
Annual Meeting Chair (10 years), and 
served as chair of the Budget Committee, 
Policy Development Committee, 
Education Committee, Scholarship 
Committee, and the Legislative/Farm to 
Table Appreciation Event.

Betty’s service to KFB is recognized 
not only in Butler County, but across 
the state. She was elected District 3 
Women's Chair in 1999 and served until 
2017, also serving as the Kentucky State 
Women's Chair from 2013-2015. She 
served as a member of the Kentucky 
State Board of Directors from 2014 
-2016 where she spent a significant 
amount of time traveling to promote KFB 
throughout the state and region.

MORE HAY 
IN A DAY.

BPX9000 Bale Processor VR Series Wheel Rakes TE Series Tedders7040 Disc Mower

Vermeer forage equipment is built tough and known for dependability and value 

among hay producers who want consistency and smooth performance in a variety 

of crops and conditions. Designed for ease of operation and with quick, simple 

adjustments, Vermeer forage equipment gives operators the power to maximize 

the hours in a day.

Vermeer, the Vermeer logo and Equipped to Do More are trademarks of Vermeer Manufacturing Company in the U.S. and/or other countries. © 2014 Vermeer Corporation. All Rights Reserved.
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*Offers vary by model and are subject to availability. Rebate and financing offers valid on select 2015-2019 new and unregistered Polaris® RZR®, RANGER®, Sportsman®, GENERAL®, and
ACE® models purchased between 11/1/18 - 12/31/18, but availability of the offers and the offer terms may vary by State, so please see your local authorized dealer for complete details.
"Rates as low as 2.99% APR for 36 months. Examples of monthly payments required over a 36-month term at a 2.99% APR rate: $29.08 per $1,000 financed; and with a 60-month term at
a 5.99% APR rate: $19.33 per $1,000 financed. An example of a monthly payment with $0 down, no rebate, an APR of 2.99% APR for 36 months at a MSRP of $12,399 is $360.52/mo. total
cost of borrowing of $579.84 with a total obligation of $12,978.84. Down payment may be required. Other financing offers may be available. See your local dealer for details. Minimum
Amount  Financed  $1,500;  Maximum  Amount  Financed  $50,000.  Other  qualifications  and  restrictions  may  apply.  Financing  promotions  void  where  prohibited.  Tax,  title,  license,  and
registration are separate and may not be financed. Promotion may be modified or discontinued without notice at any time in Polaris' sole discretion. WARNING: Polaris® off-road vehicles
can be hazardous to operate and are not intended for on-road use. Driver must be at least 16 years old with a valid driver's license to operate. Passengers, if permitted, must be at least 12
years old. All riders should always wear helmets, eye protection, and protective clothing. Always use seat belts and cab nets or doors (as equipped). Never engage in stunt driving, and
avoid excessive speeds and sharp turns. Riding and alcohol/drugs don't mix. All riders should take a safety training course. Call 800-342-3764 for additional information. Check local laws
before riding on trails. ©2018 Polaris Industries Inc.
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$750
BONUS CASH*

Don’t miss out on this offer.
Visit LincolnFarmBureauAdvantage.com today!

Members get $750 Bonus Cash* toward the purchase or lease
of an eligible new exhilarating, yet refined 2017/2018/2019 Lincoln vehicle!

2018 LINCOLN NAVIGATOR

*Program 33695: $750 Bonus Cash offer exclusively for active AL, AR, AZ, CA, FL, GA, IL, IN, IA, KS, KY, LA, MI, MS, MO, NE, NM, NC, ND, OH, 
PA, SC, TN, TX, VA Farm Bureau members who are residents of the United States. Offer is valid through 1/2/2019 for the purchase or lease of an 
eligible new 2017/2018/2019 model year Lincoln vehicle. This offer may not be used in conjunction with most other Lincoln Motor Company private 
incentives or AXZD-Plans. Some customer and purchase eligibility restrictions apply. Must be a member for 30 consecutive days prior to purchase. 
Limit one Bonus Cash offer per vehicle purchase or lease. Limit of five new eligible vehicle purchases or leases per Farm Bureau member during 
program period. See your Lincoln Dealer for complete details and qualifications.

CORBIN
LEGACY LINCOLN

800-684-6103
 www.legacyfordky.com

ELIZABETHTOWN
PINKHAM LINCOLN AUTOMOTIVE

270-737-2460
pinkhamcars.com

LONDON
DON FRANKLIN LINCOLN

888-461-0896
www.donfranklinlincoln.net

OWENSBORO
CHAMPION LINCOLN

270-684-1441
www.OwensboroLincoln.com

D rew and Liz White of Union 
County were honored as 
Kentucky Farm Bureau’s 

(KFB) “2018 Outstanding Young Farm 
Family” at the 99th KFB Annual Meeting 
in Louisville. The award, given yearly, 
recognizes a couple or individual under 
35 that demonstrates the strongest 
farm management skills, community 
and KFB involvement, and consistent 
financial growth through their farm.

“Kentucky’s agriculture future is 
strong, and we see that every day in our 

DREW AND LIZ WHITE NAMED KENTUCKY FARM 
BUREAU’S 2018 OUTSTANDING YOUNG FARM FAMILY

young farm families,” said Mark Haney, 
KFB President. “Liz and Drew are all 
around great people – from the way 
they run their farm to the way they are 
involved in their community, Kentucky 
Farm Bureau is proud of all they do and 
pleased to recognize them as the 2018 
Outstanding Young Farm Family.”

The White family has deep farming 
roots that started during the Great 
Depression when Drew’s grandfather 
began farming with his brothers. Drew 
worked on his family’s farm his entire 
life and still works with many members 
of his family to operate the farm today. 
In addition to raising cattle and growing 
hay and straw, major crops on their 
family’s farm include corn, soybeans, 
and wheat.

Liz also grew up on a family farm. 
She showed saddlebred horses during 
her youth and worked at a local farm 
winery while in high school and college. 

The Whites are invested in the future 
of their family’s farming operation. They 
hope to expand the operation by renting 
and purchasing more land and by having 
the ability to hire more employees. Drew 
and Liz have been involved in various 
community and agriculture leadership 
roles over the years, including FFA and 
4-H. They enjoy spending time on their 
farm with their children.

“Farming is in our blood. From the 
time we were little, our parents instilled 
in us the importance of hard work and 
giving back to our community,” said 
Drew White. “Living in rural Kentucky 
is all we have ever wanted. We plan 

Drew and Liz White of Union County accepted the 2018 Outstanding Young Farm Family Award from Mark Haney, 
President, Kentucky Farm Bureau; Drew Graham, Executive Vice President, Kentucky Farm Bureau Federation; John 
Sparrow, Executive Vice President and CEO, Kentucky Farm Bureau Insurance Company; and all the award sponsors.

OYFF continued on page 20
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M acy Fawns, a Horticulture 
Agent at the University 
of Kentucky Cooperative 

Extension in Maysville, is the recipient 
of Kentucky Farm Bureau’s (KFB) Farm 
Public Relations Award. 

Fawns grew up on a farm in 
Fleming County and still has a farm 
there today where her principle crop is 
hay. Prior to her position with the UK 
Cooperative Extension, she served as 
a Nutrient Management Planner at the 

MACY FAWNS NAMED KENTUCKY FARM BUREAU 
FARM PUBLIC RELATIONS AWARD WINNER

KFB 
COMMUNICATIONS 

AWARD GOES TO 
CHRIS COOPERUniversity of Kentucky and an Ag and 

4-H Agent with Purdue Extension. 
As a Horticulture Agent, Fawns works 

to develop and implement agriculture 
programs to assist in improving 
horticulture practices in her community. 
She holds classes, communicates with 
the community regularly, and partners 
with other agents and agencies to provide 
educational programs about agriculture. 
Additionally, Fawns promotes agriculture 
programs via a newsletter, on Facebook, 

 

From big to small. From farm to front yard. 
As a Farm Bureau® member, you’re eligible to save.*

Platinum 2 savings for Farm Bureau® Members.

John Deere Rewards is happy to announce that all 
Farm Bureau Members* will automatically receive Platinum 2 
status. That means instant savings on a wide range of John 
Deere products: from lawn tractors to skid steers, zero-turn 
mowers to utility vehicles, and more! Plus you’ll save money on 
Home & Workshop products and at JohnDeereStore.com. To 
fi nd out more on how you can turn your loyalty into savings, go to 
JohnDeere.com/FarmBureau. Sign up today!

BOWLING GREEN
WRIGHT IMPLEMENT 

270-781-4747
www.wrightimp.com

CLINTON
HUTSON, INC.
844-488-7667

www.hutsoninc.com

GLASGOW
WRIGHT IMPLEMENT

270-678-9200
www.wrightimp.com

HARDINSBURG
WRIGHT IMPLEMENT

270-756-5152
www.wrightimp.com

HOPKINSVILLE
HUTSON, INC.
844-488-7667

www.hutsoninc.com

MAYFIELD
HUTSON, INC.
844-488-7667

www.hutsoninc.com

MORGANFIELD
HUTSON, INC.
844-488-7667

www.hutsoninc.com

NEW CASTLE
HENRY COUNTY 

SUPPLY, INC.
502-845-5620

www.henrycountysupply.com

OWENSBORO
WRIGHT IMPLEMENT

270-683-3606
www.wrightimp.com

PADUCAH
HUTSON, INC.
844-488-7667

www.hutsoninc.com

PRINCETON
HUTSON, INC.
844-488-7667

www.hutsoninc.com

RUSSELLVILLE
HUTSON, INC.
844-488-7667

www.hutsoninc.com

B. Todd Bright, Director of Communication, Kentucky 
Farm Bureau; Macy Fawns, Kentucky Farm Bureau Farm 
PR Award Winner; Mark Haney, President, Kentucky 
Farm Bureau; Drew Graham, Executive Vice President, 
Kentucky Farm Bureau Federation.

to keep working hard to make our 
dreams come true and are proud to 
join Kentucky Farm Bureau in their 
mission to make rural Kentucky a great 
place to live!”

Wesley and Alicia Logsdon of 
Pulaski County were named runner-
up in the contest while Nicholas and 
Bethany Hardesty of Meade County, 
placed third. 

The top three contestants will be 
receiving various prize packages from 
the following sponsors; KFBF, KFBMIC, 
Case IH, Kubota, New Holland, premier 
crop insurance, Nutrien Ag, Pioneer, 
Southern States, Community trust bank 
and Republic Bank. 

Chris Cooper, Managing Editor 
and Reporter for the News-Democrat 
& Leader was named the winner of 
Kentucky Farm Bureau’s (KFB) 2018 
Communications Award. 

The annual Communications Award 
has been presented by KFB since 1960. 
Media outlets, county Farm Bureaus 
and other agriculture-related agencies 
nominate candidates whose outstanding 
journalism work has created a better 
understanding of Kentucky’s agriculture 
industry over the last year. 

Logan County Farm Bureau 
nominated Ms. Cooper for the 
commendable work she produces on 
behalf of Kentucky agriculture. Ms. 
Cooper has been with the News-
Democrat & Leader for 20 years and 
writes feature stories regarding what is 
happening in Logan County, oftentimes 
writing about agriculture-related topics. 

Additionally, Ms. Cooper has been 
a leader in the community, including her 
service as the Logan County Humane 
Society President and Board Member, 
and on the Auburn Youth Softball 
Board. She has won several awards 
from the Kentucky Press Association 
including the Best Features Story and 
Best Spot News Coverage awards.

OYFF continued from page 18

B. Todd Bright, Director of Communication, Kentucky 
Farm Bureau; Chris Cooper, Kentucky Farm Bureau 
Communications Award Winner; Mark Haney, President, 
Kentucky Farm Bureau; Drew Graham, Executive Vice 
President, Kentucky Farm Bureau Federation.

Livestock Directory

Auctioneer Directory

Service Directory

Ag Directory

ALEXANDER
Auctions & Real Esate Sales

 MARVIN E. ALEXANDER, CAI, Auctioneer~TL9~TFL107
239 University Street, Martin, TN 38237

The Cattlemen’s Friend

KY Dealer
Harry Rogers

3460 Old Franklin Rd.
Scottsville, KY 42164

270-622-9337

176 Pasadena Drive
Lexington, KY 40503
Cell: 859-516-1129
Email: kddc@kydairy.org
h� p://www.kydairy.org

KDDC salutes the hardworking families of Kentucky.
Celebrate with us by enjoying some 
delicious, nutritious dairy products.

Working for Kentucky’s 
Dairy Farmers

Maury Cox
Executive Director

www.RockBridgeTrees.com
RockBridgeTrees@gmail.com | 615-841-3664
199 Dry Fork Creek Rd | Bethpage, TN | 37022

Pecan Trees for Kentucky

Flowering Trees For Bees

Wildlife Trees

ROCK BRIDGE TREES
TREES GROWN ON PURPOSE

FOR A PURPOSE

�
�
�

Fertilizer Precision and Lime Power
Introducing the fi rst Stoltzfus spreader designed primarily for fertilizer application

Redhawk 
CU50F 

Orchard Spreaders Wet Lime Spreaders

Row Crop Spreaders Bulk Material Spreaders

Find this STOLTZFUS
spreader & more at

Red Barn & Associates!

www.redbarnandassociates.com
Call Charlie at 859-608-9745

on the radio, local television advertising, 
and occasional newspaper articles. 

Fawns also works closely with local 
farmers to help educate people outside 
of the agriculture community about ag-
related topics. This includes partnering 
with local agencies to provide summer 
programming for low-income children 
to teach them about fruits, vegetables 
and flowers.

A graduate of Morehead State 
University, Fawns serves in leadership 
roles in multiple professional 
organizations, including the Mason 
County Master Gardener Association and 
Buffalo Trace Beekeeper Association.

Ms. Fawns was nominated for the 
KFB Farm Public Relations Award by 
Mason County Farm Bureau.
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of music we, as a band, play and 
have embraced us.

Sounds like Jericho Woods has 
been well received by our rural 
communities. What would you call 
the kind of music you play and 
produce?

Josh: People have asked what kind 
of music we play, and while it can be 
classified as country music, it’s better 
characterized as rural music and I feel like 
it speaks to our folks. If you’ve never lived 
on a farm and did some of the things you 
do in rural areas some of our songs won’t 
mean anything to you. But Paul and I both 
live on a farm. I live on my grandparent’s 
farm in Breckinridge County and I feel like 
I understand the people in rural Kentucky. 
We try to connect with them and I think 
our music, whatever genre it fits in, 
connects with them.

Paul, what is your rural background?

All we know is rural Kentucky. I grew 
up around farms and did farm work 
even though my family had gotten out of 
farming. Just because Dad didn’t have 

a farm, it didn’t get me out of cutting 
and housing tobacco or throwing 
square bales. And today I live on my 
wife’s family farm in scenic Duncan’s 
Valley (also in Breckinridge County) 12 
miles from where I grew up. Being in 
a band is like being a dairy farmer; it’s 
seven days a week every week and 
growing up farming gives you a work 
ethic that transitions well to whatever 
job you might have.

Within the scope of your music, do 
you feel like you are advocates for 
agriculture and rural communities?

Josh: Absolutely. People thought 
I was crazy when I stopped teaching 
agriculture, but I tell them, all we’re doing 
is farming. We are doing the same thing 
trying to grow this crop we call music so 
there will be some kind of harvest at the 
end of its season. We’re still waiting for 
this harvest but it’s the same thing, in 
its own way, as farming. We tell stories 
about people we know and our music 
is very blue collar. Like a farmer loves 
their crops, we love ours. The dirt in their 
blood is the same thing as the music in 
our blood and I can’t shake it.

K FB Candid Conversation 
presents a discussion about 
the topical issues facing 

the agricultural industry and rural 
communities in a question and answer 
format. In this column, musicians and 
songwriters Josh Mitcham and Paul 
Priest of Jericho Woods (JW)discuss 
how their farm and rural roots play a 
major role in the music they produce. 
On a side note, JW wrote and produced 
a song especially for Kentucky Farm 
Bureau’s Centennial Year kickoff.

Josh, tell us about creating the 
song that is being used for the 
Kentucky Farm Bureau Centennial 
Celebration.

Having appeared on a segment 
of Bluegrass and Backroads, Jericho 
Woods knew Matt Hilton and he 
reached out to us to see if we would 
consider writing a song that would 
go with a video they were producing 
about Kentucky farmers; a song that 
would reflect that kind of sensibility of 
the farmer’s mindset. Having taught 
agriculture for a long time, and with 
Paul once being involved in rural radio, 
I felt this project was easy to do and 
something we could relate to.

Since Josh mentioned it Paul, how 
does rural radio benefit its listeners?

I worked in independent rural 
radio for a big part of my life and 
it really is a lifeline for farmers. A 
rural disc jockey is going to give the 
weather three or four times an hour; 
they will give the time every time they 
open the mic, and talk about the 
cattle market and the grain market. 
The farmers leave the radio on in 
their shops, in the barn, and if they 
have a cab tractor, and I wanted to 
play the kind of music they like and 
be that lifeline with other information. 
You know these people and tend to 
them. Rural radio is important and 
those people living there like the kind 

CANDID CONVERSATION
Paul: Farm families are good, 

wholesome people who work hard 
but I think sometimes we feel like we 
are playing for folks who get left out of 
mainstream entertainment. I think there 
is an entire demographic of these good 
people who are completely left out of 
many forms of entertainment. If you 
look at the state of modern music and 
movies, much of it is something most 
rural folks that I know wouldn’t want to 
see or listen to. 

How have you spread your musical 
message about life in rural America?

Josh: Having come from an ag 
teaching background, we have been 
able to work with FFA a lot, and we 
have worked with RFD-TV. Farm Credit 
has also had us involved in a lot of their 
events. These farm families are our 
folks. In a lot of these shows, I could 
start with the first paragraph of the FFA 
Creed and the audience can finish it.

Paul: Our music is something you 
would want to hear at a Farm Aid 
concert. Just because you farm doesn’t 
mean you don’t’ need or want a kind 
of entertainment that is suited to your 
lifestyle. And we try to bring that kind 
of music to our shows, everywhere we 
perform. It’s not country, or bluegrass, 
or folk. But it is rural America’s music 
and we bring that to our shows 
whenever we play. 

With some of the notoriety the 
band has received, why haven’t you 
moved to Nashville? 

Josh: From a music industry 
standpoint, it makes it harder on us 
living where we do, but I know it would 
change the music that comes from us 
if we left home. I think our community 
is really proud of what we’re doing. The 
folks I see and know are always asking 
how it’s going. And what we do means 
something to them and that means 
something to us. Many of them would 
like to chase some kind of dream like 
we are. But to some degree we are 
already living that dream, the same as 
they do on the farm.

Paul: The people who live where 
we do are the key ingredients in our 
music. If we did move away, even to 
a larger town in Kentucky, it would 

change the way our music sounds. 
Where we live is critical to the sound 
that comes from us.

Why is it so important to you to 
grow this musical crop the way you 
do and where you do it?

Josh: It may have taken us longer 
to get wider audiences and we could 
go somewhere else and perhaps get 
that. But I have to make a decision as to 
whether my parents and grandparents 
would like what I’m doing and singing 
about and if they would be proud of 
what I play on stage somewhere. And 
they are the only real audience I was 
ever really worried about. At the end 
of the day, we’re trying to be true to 
what we want to do. That’s not always 
the most popular thing or the most 
profitable. But we really do love this 
state so much, and where we are from 
and where we live. 

Paul: By looking at what we are 
doing, we want other people, especially 
young people, to understand they can 
do whatever they want, and they can do 

it in their hometowns. And we want to 
be supportive of people and businesses 
here. If a Kentucky artist puts out a 
record, we’re going to buy it and push it 
because we know how hard it is. When 
we recorded this song for KFB, we 
went to Ricky Wasson, who is a great 
musician and recording person with 
a studio in Clay City. And we came to 
him because he is a Kentucky business 
owner, as well. I wouldn’t mind if we 
recorded everything we ever do with 
Ricky right there in Clay City because 
it’s awesome and it’s rural Kentucky.

Can you summarize your thoughts 
on your involvement in the music 
industry?

Josh: Being involved in music is a 
wonderful place to be. But I won’t ever 
leave where I live and when someone 
asks me what I’ll do when we make it, 
I feel like in many ways, we’ve already 
made it.

Paul: It’s hard to make a living playing 
music but it would sure be hard for me 
to live without playing music.Josh Mitcham, left and Paul Priest of Jericho Woods.
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COUNTY CORNER
Snapshots of County Farm Bureau activities

CASEY COUNTY
Harvey Luttrell was recognized 
by his fellow directors in Casey 
County for over 50 years 
of distinguished service to 
agriculture. Pictured left to 
right is Area Program Director 
Jeremy Roy, recipient Harvey 
Luttrell and County President 
Tim Goodlett.

CARTER COUNTY
Recent Carter County events included 
Kids Day held at the local farm supply 
with approximately 200 attendees; county 
fair activities that included purchasing 
livestock and furnishing backpacks for 
children; and Farmers Appreciation Day 
when breakfast and lunch were provided 
at the local farm supply. 

HOPKINS COUNTY
Hopkins County Farm Bureau Vice 
President Shawn Brumfield recently 
presented Peggy Stirsman, Mark Metcalfe 
and Shirley Peyton and with a “Lead 
Where You Stand” recognition as an 
acknowledgement of their contributions 
to Hopkins County. These leaders were 
recognized on Friday, September 7th, during 
a special presentation made at the Hopkins 
County Farm Bureau Annual Meeting.

CRITTENDEN COUNTY
Stephen Hill, Crittenden County Farm Bureau 
President, presented Crystal Wesmoland 
a check for $1000 to Crittenden County 
Family Resource and Youth Service Center 
to assist with Thanksgiving baskets to 75 
families. These baskets include everything 
for a Thanksgiving meal and approximately a 
months-worth of can goods.

HART COUNTY
Hart County Farm Bureau Board of Directors recently held a reception 
honoring Fritz Giesecke for his years of service as a Kentucky Farm Bureau 
District 3 Director and as 2nd Vice President of Kentucky Farm Bureau.  
In attendance was Kentucky Farm Bureau 1st Vice President Eddie Melton.

ROBERTSON COUNTY
Robertson County recognized FFA advisor 
Frank Gifford as leading where he stands 
with a certificate. Pictured from left: Jaime 
Brumagen VP, Troy Martin, President, Frank 
Gifford, Principal of Robertson County 
Principal Sanford Holbrook.

Top photo: U.S. Senate Majority Leader Mitch McConnell 
presented KFB President Mark Haney with a framed 
Congressional Record denoting 2019 as the Centennial 
Year for KFB. Haney also presented McConnell with a 
Friend of Farm Bureau Award. This award recognizes 
those legislative leaders who support the organization’s 
agricultural policy and its advocacy efforts.

Middle photo: Congressman James Comer was 
presented the Friend of Farm Bureau Award from 
Kentucky Farm Bureau President Mark Haney. Comer 
was the keynote speaker during the Annual Meeting’s 
Public Affairs Breakfast.

Bottom photo: American Farm Bureau Federation 
President Zippy Duvall, who was presented a Louisville 
Slugger baseball bat from Agriculture Commissioner Ryan 
Quarles for Duvall’s efforts in “going to bat” for agriculture.

BULK-FILL PLANTING?
WATCH YOUR WEIGHT.

KINZE 3600 PIVOT FOLD WITH HYDRAULIC WEIGHT TRANSFER
Reduced fi ll time. Reduced soil compaction. 
Consistent depth control. That’s what you get 
with the 3600’s bulk fi ll and hydraulic weight 
transfer. Exclusive air seed delivery system 
minimizes the chance of bridging or 
plugging. Balanced split-row design. 
Optional hydraulic variable drive 
increases precision and versatility of 
seed population. Narrow in-line 
transport for easier maneuverability.
Contact your authorized Kinze 
dealer or visit Kinze.com/3600.

3600 PIVOT FOLD w/split row option
12 Row 30” / 23 or 24 Row 15” 
12 Row 36” / 23 Row 18”
12 Row 38” / 23 Row 19” 
16 Row 30” / 31 or 32 Row 15” 
16 Twin Row 30”

www.kinze.com

BEECH GROVE
WARD IMPLEMENT 

COMPANY INC.
270-273-3206

www.wardimplementco.com

HOPKINSVILLE
H & R AGRI-POWER 

800-844-3918
www.hragripower.com

RUSSELLVILLE
H & R AGRI-POWER

800-264-2474
www.hragripower.com
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Don’t miss out on this offer. 
Visit FordFarmBureauAdvantage.com today!

FORD SUPER DUTY®

Farm Bureau members get $500 Bonus Cash* toward the 
purchase or lease of an eligible new Ford vehicle!

$500
BONUS CASH

*Program 36238: $500 Bonus Cash offer exclusively for active AL, AZ, AR, CA, DE, FL, GA, ID, IL, IN, IA, KS, KY, LA, MD, MI, MN, MS, MO, NE, NM, NC,
ND, OH, OK, OR, PA, RI, SC, TN, TX, UT, VA, WA, WI Farm Bureau members who are residents of the United States. Offer is valid through 1/2/2019 for the 
purchase or lease of an eligible new 2018/2019 model year Ford vehicle. Not available on Shelby GT350®, Shelby® GT350R, Mustang BULLITT, Ford GT, 
Focus RS, F-150 Raptor and F-150 Diesel. This offer may not be used in conjunction with most other Ford Motor Company private incentives or AXZD-Plans. 
Some customer and purchase eligibility restrictions apply. Must be a member for 30 consecutive days prior to purchase. Limit one Bonus Cash offer per
vehicle purchase or lease. Limit of fi ve new eligible vehicle purchases or leases per Farm Bureau member during program period. Visit FordFarmBureauAd-
vantage.com or see your authorized Ford Dealer for qualifi cations and complete details.

BRANDENBURG
RAY'S FORD
270-422-4901

www.raysford.com

CARROLLTON
EARL FLOYD FORD

502-732-6674
www.earlfl oydford.com

COLUMBIA
DON FRANKLIN FORD

270-384-3016
www.franklinfordky.com

CORBIN
LEGACY FORD LINCOLN

606-528-1904
www.legacyfordky.com

DANVILLE
STUART POWELL FORD, 

INC.
859-236-8917

www.stuartpowell.com

ELIZABETHTOWN
BOB SWOPE FORD, INC.

270-737-1000
www.bobswopeford.com

HARTFORD
MOORE FORD - MERCURY

270-298-4800
www.mooredeals.com

HENDERSON
DEMPEWOLF FORD

800-737-9653
www.dempewolf.com

LIVERMORE
B. F. EVANS FORD

270-278-2376
www.bfevansford.com

LONDON
DON FRANKLIN FORD

888-461-0896
www.donfranklinfordlondon.

com

LOUISVILLE
BYERLY FORD, INC.

502-448-1661
www.byerlyford.com

MADISONVILLE
WATERMARK FORD OF 

MADISONVILLE
270-821-4100

www.watermarkfordky.com

MOUNT STERLING
DUTCH'S FORD

888-476-1522
www.dutchsauto.com

OWENSBORO
CHAMPION FORD 

LINCOLN, INC.
270-663-0681

championowensboro.com

RICHMOND
MADISON COUNTY FORD 

LINCOLN
859-623-3252

www.madisoncountyford.com

SHELBYVILLE
O'BRIEN FORD OF 

SHELBYVILLE
502-633-4535

www.obrienford.com

I n what has become an annual 
tradition, Kentucky Farm Bureau 
(KFB) leaders welcomed the state 

agriculture commodity representatives 
to Louisville to talk about issues each 
are facing in their respective agricultural 
sectors, and to get a preview of possible 
legislative actions related to the industry in 
the upcoming General Assembly session.

The yearly meeting has become 
a staple in the ongoing efforts by KFB 
to network with all state agriculture 
commodity groups as advocates for the 
ag industry and rural Kentucky. 

KFB President Mark Haney spoke to 
the commodity leaders and emphasized 
the importance of their roles.

“I can’t begin to tell you how important 
it is to work together when confronting 
the kinds of agricultural issues we face 
today on our family farms,” he said. “We 
are very fortunate to live in a state where 
we have so many great partnerships 
and relationships between our ag 
organizations and commodity groups.  
I think we can accomplish so much more 
when we speak as a collective group, 
with a common message.”

2019 LEGISLATIVE SESSION PREVIEW 
FOR KENTUCKY AGRICULTURE

Haney also said that bringing these 
leaders together is critical in sharing 
ideas and understanding what each 
sector is about as they face ag-related 
issues on a daily basis. 

In addition to the discussions held 
between the represented commodity 
groups, Kentucky’s Senate and House 
Agriculture Committee Chairs, Senator 
Paul Hornback and Representative 
Richard Heath, shared information 
about possible legislation that will 
affect their respective sectors during 
the 2019 session. 

Heath said the biggest thing 
lawmakers can do in this session is to 
not do anything to hurt farm families.

“We have to defend the farmers’ 
needs for things like their agricultural tax 
exemptions. The farmer doesn’t need 
to pay income tax on their input costs,” 
he said. “We also need to uphold the 
provisions in House Bill 44, which deals 
with property taxes. Our role going 
forward is going to be defending farmers.”

He added that in the industry itself, 
the market situation with tariffs and 
low grain prices are causing farmers 

to struggle especially with young 
farmers, but initiatives like the Kentucky 
Agricultural Development Fund are 
helping in many situations and there is a 
need for programs such as that.

Hornback said he thinks there 
will be some legislative protections for 
agriculture in the upcoming session, but 
he thinks the biggest things will come by 
way of investments for rural Kentucky’s 
infrastructure needs.

“Whether it be in the roads and 
bridges or some of the language put in 
to free up the ability of private industry 
to come in and build out our broadband 
system. I think those are the things that 
move rural Kentucky forward and affects 
all of agriculture.”

Hornback added that he feels 
Kentucky legislators, by in large, 
whether they are from rural parts of 
the state or urban areas, realize the 
importance of agriculture.

“Agriculture has a very strong 
voice in Kentucky and they (legislators) 
know it’s a very strong industry in this 
state and has made Kentucky what it 
is,” he said.

Commodity leaders discuss issues and hear from House and Senate Ag Committee Chairs

From left: House Agriculture Committee Chair Richard Heath, KFB Director of Public 
Affairs Jeff Harper, and Senate Agriculture Committee Chair Paul Hornback.
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K entucky Farm Bureau Insurance 
was recently featured in History 
Channel's scripted reality 

television show, "It's How You Get There." 
The episode debuted Sunday, Dec. 2. 

The premise of the show is as 
follows: Three stars (Julian Taylor, Sam 
Nehme, and Jenn Barlow) journey 
across the country looking to indulge 
in each region's specialty mode of 
transportation (think Jeeps in Moab, 
Utah, or ATVs in the Appalachian 
Mountains). For this trio, it isn't so much 
where they go; instead, it's all about 
how they get there. 

So what exactly does Kentucky 
Farm Bureau have to do with any of this? 
Quite simply, it was a unique marketing 
opportunity that the company couldn't 
pass up.

"The producer of the show called 
us and explained that they were going 
to be in Kentucky and were looking for 
a local insurance company to write into 
the script," said Dan Smaldone, Director 
of Communications at KFB Insurance. 
"The value for us was immeasurable 
from an advertising and marketing 
perspective. Through our involvement 
in the show, we were able to help tell 
the story of why insurance is important. 
This was a unique way to positively 
represent our brand and state not only 
within Kentucky's borders, but across 
the entire U.S. as well."

THE STORYLINE
For the Kentucky-based episode 

of "It's How You Get There," Sam and 
Julian hit the state's beautiful, winding 
back-roads in a pair of heavy-duty 
extended cab trucks. (Due to prior 
obligations, Jenn sat this episode out). 
During their joy ride, Julian becomes 
distracted by his oversized cowboy hat 
and crashes his Ford F-150 into a local 
farmer's fence. 

That's where KFB comes into 
play. The farm just so happens to 
belong to Bennie Gilbert — a KFB 
member on the show AND in real 
life. The Gilbert family’s property, 
Rhodesia Farms, was selected for the 
show due to its picturesque setting in 
central Kentucky.

KFB STARS IN HISTORY CHANNEL SHOW

Long story short, Bennie calls up his 
insurance agent, who quickly arrives on 
the scene to ease the group's anxieties. 
The agent is played by George Bates, a 
Claims Director at KFB Insurance.

In the meantime, Bennie tells the 
bickering stars that they’ll need to 
earn their keep on his farm to repay 
him for the damage to his fence, 
facetiously issuing Julian and Sam 
a good ol’ fashioned field-mowing 
competition. 

We don't want to give away too 
much in case you haven't watched 
the episode yet, but seeing these two 
city slickers hop into the Gilberts' pair 
of John Deeres for the first time is 
quite a sight.

TV MAGIC
The majority of the episode was 

shot in and around the Gilbert's 
property on Oct. 9. The crew often 
used a drone to capture breathtaking 
footage aerial footage of the Kentucky 
countryside. The Gilbert family was 
gracious enough to offer their beautiful 
farmhouse as a base for the crew, 
going so far as to open their doors 
for meals, bathroom breaks, and 
equipment charging.

Squeezing in a variety of scenes 
and shots was a sun-up to sun-down 
affair that ended with a homemade 
meal prepared by Terry Gilbert  
herself. The production team, which is 
based in Miami, was thankful for the 
Kentucky hospitality and a little taste of 
home-cooking. 

• If you missed this episode’s debut 
on Dec. 2, be sure to keep an eye out 
for season two of the show, scheduled 
to drop on Amazon Prime Video in the 
spring of 2019.

Boyle County farm Bureau member, Bennie Gilbert, gives "It's How You Get There" star,  
Julian Taylor, a crash course in tractor driving. 

T his year’s North American 
International Livestock Exposition 
(NAILE) proved that it’s still the 

biggest and best purebred livestock 
show in the world, drawing nearly 
30,000 entries with competitors, 
exhibitors and attendees from 49 states 
and six foreign countries.

In addition to the many livestock 
shows and auctions, NAILE is home 
to its Sale of Champions, which raised 

NAILE STILL REIGNS AS THE BIGGEST AND BEST
$64,500 this year, with proceeds 
distributed to youth exhibitors of market 
animals, charities and promotion.

The Expo also plays host to the 
North American Championship Rodeo, 
which set a new attendance record 
during the 2018 edition, with more 
than 21,000 fans enjoying the three 
performances in Freedom Hall.

The annual Farm-City Luncheon, 
hosted by the Agribusiness Industry 

Network, is another regular event held 
during the NAILE. Each year, the Harold 
Workman Agriculture Leadership Award, 
and the Agribusiness of the Year Award 
are given during the luncheon. This year’s 
winners were Douglas Shepherd, Hardin 
County agriculture and natural resources 
extension agent, and the Bulleit Distilling 
Company, respectively.

For more information,  
visit www.livestockexpo.org.

T his year’s annual Kentucky 
Farm Bureau (KFB) Agricultural 
Tour brought KFB executive 

committee members and leaders from 
the Federation,along with leadership 
from the Insurance Company, to a 
number of venues including county 
offices and rural businesses throughout 
several counties in Eastern Kentucky.

This annual event has become a 
tradition for the organization as KFB 
leadership takes this opportunity to keep 
local members informed of organizational 
events and advocacy, while hearing 
about issues at the local level.

“Being a grassroots organization, 
these annual tours are so valuable to 
the leadership at KFB to hear from our 
members where they live and work,” 

KFB AG TOUR 2018: EASTERN KENTUCKY
said KFB President Mark Haney. “It also 
gives us a chance to keep these local 
members informed on issues and efforts 
at the state and national levels related to 
the agriculture industry, as well as our 
insurance company.”

This year, KFB leadership visited 
Harlan, Letcher, Pike, Johnson, Lawrence, 
Carter, Boyd, and Greenup counties. And 
while this annual event has taken place 
for several years, many local attendees 
heard from KFB’s new Executive Vice 
President Drew Graham for the first time.

“I really enjoyed seeing so many 
of our members attend each event 
as we made our way through Eastern 
Kentucky, during this year’s Agricultural 
Tour,” he said. “In this day of instant 
communications with computers and cell 

phones, nothing can replace the value of 
meeting these folks face-to-face, and 
hand-in-hand, to hear what’s on their 
minds and to keep them informed of our 
efforts on their behalf at KFB.”

KFB Insurance Executive Vice 
President and CEO John Sparrow 
spoke to local members about insurance 
company happenings throughout the year. 
He emphasized the importance of these 
annual tours to the organization collectively.

“The Federation and the Insurance 
Company may be two entities, but we 
are one organization working together 
every day,” he said. “In doing so, we are 
solidifying our mission of not only being 
a voice for agriculture but also being the 
best insurance company we can be for 
every member across this state.” 

Keightley and Core Jersey Farm in Salvisa, Kentucky won 
Open Dairy Supreme Champion honors at this year’s NAILE.
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FREE
WITH ANY PURCHASE 20%

OFF

SUPER COUPON

ANY 
SINGLE 
ITEM*

SUPER COUPON

At Harbor Freight Tools, the “Compare to” price means that the specifi ed comparison, which is an item with the same or similar function, was  
advertised for sale at or above the “Compare to” price by another national retailer in the U.S. within the past 90 days. Prices advertised by others 
may vary by location. No other meaning of “Compare to” should be implied. For more information, go to HarborFreight.com or see store associate.

1,000+  Stores Nationwide • HarborFreight.com

Limit 1 coupon per customer per day.  Save 20% on any 1 item purchased. *Cannot be used with 
other discount, coupon or any of the following items or brands: Inside Track Club membership, 
Extended Service Plan, gift card, open box item, 3 day Parking Lot Sale item, compressors, 
fl oor jacks, safes, saw mills, storage cabinets, chests or carts, trailers, trencher/backhoe, 
welders, Admiral, Ames, Bauer, Cobra, CoverPro, Daytona, Diamondback, Earthquake, Fischer, 
Hercules, Icon, Jupiter, Lynxx, Poulan, Predator, Tailgator, Viking, Vulcan, Zurich. Not valid on 
prior purchases. Non-transferable. Original coupon must be presented. Valid through 4/21/19.

Cannot be used with other discounts or prior purchases. Original coupon must be presented. 
Valid through 4/21/19 while supplies last. Limit 1 FREE GIFT per customer per day.

*Original coupon only. No use on prior purchases after 30 days from original purchase or without original receipt. Valid through 4/21/19.

LIMIT  3  - Coupon valid through  4/21/19 *

LIMIT  6  - Coupon valid through  4/21/19 *

LIMIT  8  - Coupon valid through  4/21/19 *

LIMIT  4  - Coupon valid through  4/21/19 *

LIMIT  5  - Coupon valid through  4/21/19 *

LIMIT  9  - Coupon valid through  4/21/19 *

LIMIT  9  - Coupon valid through  4/21/19 *

LIMIT  5  - Coupon valid through  4/21/19 *

LIMIT  9  - Coupon valid through  4/21/19 *

LIMIT  4  - Coupon valid through  4/21/19 *

LIMIT  3  - Coupon valid through  4/21/19 *

LIMIT  8  - Coupon valid through  4/21/19 *

LIMIT  6  - Coupon valid through  4/21/19 *

LIMIT  3  - Coupon valid through  4/21/19 *

LIMIT  4  - Coupon valid through  4/21/19 *

LIMIT  5  - Coupon valid through  4/21/19 *

LIMIT  5  - Coupon valid through  4/21/19 *

* 97706583 *
 9 7 7 0 6 5 8 3 

* 97706611 *
 9 7 7 0 6 6 1 1 

* 97715787 *
 9 7 7 1 5 7 8 7 

* 97714124 *
 9 7 7 1 4 1 2 4 

* 97713414 *
 9 7 7 1 3 4 1 4 

* 97709448 *
 9 7 7 0 9 4 4 8 

* 97715405 *
 9 7 7 1 5 4 0 5 

* 97713620 *
 9 7 7 1 3 6 2 0 

* 97710422 *
 9 7 7 1 0 4 2 2 

* 97707260 *
 9 7 7 0 7 2 6 0 

* 97715657 *
 9 7 7 1 5 6 5 7 

* 97714082 *
 9 7 7 1 4 0 8 2 

* 97712207 *
 9 7 7 1 2 2 0 7 

* 97707440 *
 9 7 7 0 7 4 4 0 

* 97714634 *
 9 7 7 1 4 6 3 4 

* 97713566 *
 9 7 7 1 3 5 6 6 

* 97710273 *
 9 7 7 1 0 2 7 3 

* 97707222 *
 9 7 7 0 7 2 2 2 

* 97706736 *
 9 7 7 0 6 7 3 6 

ITEM  47770/62583/62728 / 62570  shown

 6 PIECE 
SCREWDRIVER
SET 

COMPARE TO

$ 797 
 HUSKY 

MODEL:  20210003 

•  Magnetic Tips
• Ergonomic 

Handles 

ITEM  64498 / 64497  shown

$ 4999 $4999

SAVE 
 $60 

SUPER COUPON

Customer Rating

NOW

$ 39 99  

 14" ELECTRIC 
CHAIN SAW 

COMPARE TO

$ 9999 
 CRAFTSMAN 

MODEL:  071-45247 

ITEM  60658 / 97711  shown
$ 3999 $393$ 99

SAVE  
 69% 

SUPER COUPON

Customer Rating

NOW

$ 1 9 99  

 3/8" x 14 FT., GRADE 43
TOWING CHAIN 

COMPARE TO $ 6499  MIBRO MODEL:  426920 

•  5400 lb. 
capacity 

ITEM  69505/62418 / 66537  shown

$ 899 $$$899SAVE  
 70% 

SUPER COUPON

Customer Rating

NOW

$ 5 99  

 72" x 80"
MOVING

BLANKET 

COMPARE TO

$ 1999 
 BLUE HAWK 

MODEL:  77280 

ITEM  61454/69091/62803/63635 / 67847  shown

$ 17499 17499SAVE  
 $79 

SUPER 
COUPON

Customer Rating NOW

$ 1 49 99  

 21 GALLON, 2.5 HP, 125 PSI 
VERTICAL OIL-LUBE

AIR COMPRESSOR 

COMPARE TO $ 229 
 HUSKY MODEL:  C201H 

• Air delivery:
5.8 CFM @ 40 PSI
4.7 CFM @ 90 PSI

ITEM  56162
63406 shown 

$ 31999 31999

SAVE  $90 

SUPER COUPON

Customer Rating

NOW

$ 279 99  

 3" SEMI-TRASH GASOLINE 
ENGINE WATER PUMP (212 CC) 

COMPARE TO $ 36999 
 POWERHORSE MODEL:  750124 

•  290 GPM 

 1500 WATT DUAL
TEMPERATURE HEAT GUN

(572°/1112°) 

ITEM  35776/62340/62546/63104 / 96289  shown

$ 1499 $1499SAVE  67% 

SUPER COUPON

Customer Rating

NOW

$ 8 99  COMPARE TO

$ 2806 
 BLACK & DECKER 

MODEL:  HG1300 

ITEM  5889
62281 / 61637  shown

SAVE  
 84% 

SUPER 
COUPON

Customer Rating

NOW

$ 9 99  

 29 PIECE
TITANIUM

DRILL BIT SET 

COMPARE TO $ 6499 
 DEWALT MODEL:  DW1369 

$ 1699 $1699

$ 33999 $33933999

SAVE  $1,609 

SUPER COUPON
Customer Rating

NOW

$ 289 99  

 4000 MAX. STARTING/
3200 RUNNING WATTS
6.5 HP (212 CC) GAS GENERATOR 

COMPARE TO

$ 1,899 
 HONDA 

MODEL: EB4000

 Wheel kit 
sold separately. 

•  10 hour 
run time 

ITEM  63080/69729 / 63079  shown
ITEM  63089 / 63090 , CALIFORNIA ONLY

ITEM  63094/60405/63056
63057/63150 / 61524  shown

$ 1199 $1199SAVE   87% 

SUPER COUPON

Customer Rating

NOW

$ 699  

 4 PIECE, 1" x 15 FT. 
RATCHETING TIE DOWNS 

COMPARE TO $ 5488 
 ATE TOOLS MODEL:  33079 

•  400 lb. 
working 
load 

ITEM  67646/63418/63419 / 63417  shown

$ 13999 13999

SAVE  $189 

SUPER 
COUPON

Customer Rating

NOW

$ 1 09 99  

 17 FT. TYPE IA
MULTI-TASK LADDER 

COMPARE TO

$ 29899 
 LITTLE GIANT 

MODEL:  XE M17 

•  Versatile - 24 configurations
• Safe + Secure + Stable
• Super Strong - Holds 300 lbs.
• Weighs 34 lbs. 

ITEM 64545
64552/64832/ 68053/62160
62496/62516 / 60569  shown

$ 7999 7999

SAVE 
 $65 

SUPER 
COUPON

Customer Rating

NOW

$ 5 9 99  

 RAPID PUMP® 1.5 TON 
LIGHTWEIGHT ALUMINUM 
FLOOR JACK 

COMPARE TO $ 12568  K TOOL MODEL:  KTI63094 

•  3-1/2 pumps lifts most vehicles
• Lifts from 3-1/2" to 14-1/8"
• Weighs 34 lbs. 

ITEM  69594/69955/64284 / 42292  shown

$ 999 $$999SAVE  
50%

SUPER 
COUPON

Customer Rating

NOW

$ 499  

 AUTOMATIC
BATTERY FLOAT

CHARGER 

ITEM 64414,  64415  shown

$ 1599 $15$ 99

SUPER COUPON

NOW

$ 1299  

 CAMO TOUCHSCREEN 
PERFORMANCE 
WORK GLOVES 

ITEM  63022 
$ 21499 21499

SAVE 
 $154 

SUPER COUPON

Customer Rating

NOW

$ 1 79 99  

 2 HP GAS POWERED 
EARTH AUGER 

COMPARE TO

$ 33498 
 EARTHQUAKE 

MODEL:  E43, EA6F 

•  6" diameter x 31" long 
auger bit included 

ITEM  63621 

$ 94999 94999

SAVE  $532 

SUPER COUPON

Customer Rating

NOW

$ 899 99  

OMNIPRO™ 200 
INDUSTRIAL

MULTIPROCESS 
WELDER 

COMPARE TO $ 1,432 
 LINCOLN ELECTRIC MODEL:  K3963-1 

 12,000 LB. TRUCK/SUV WINCH 

ITEM  64045/64046 / 63770  shown

$ 39999 39999

SAVE 
 $400 

SUPER COUPON

Customer Rating
NOW

$ 299 99  
COMPARE TO

$ 69999 
 WARN 

MODEL:  96820 

•  Weighs 83.65 lbs.
• 21" L x 10-1/8" H 

SAVE 
$610

SUPER COUPON

Customer Rating
30", 5 DRAWER MECHANIC'S CARTS

• 15,000 cu. in. of storage
• 700 lb. capacity
• Weighs 139 lbs.

COMPARE TO $800Snap-on
MODEL: KRBC10TBPESBLUE-POINT

YOUR CHOICE

$1 89 99

BLUE
ITEM 64031

BLACK
ITEM 64032
64030
64033 shown

ITEM 64721

ITEM 64722

ITEM 64720

RED
ITEM 64059
64061
64060 shown

GREEN

ORANGE

YELLOW

$20999209999999 6 FANTASTIC 
COLORS

NOW IN

SAVE 
62%

COMPARE TO
MECHANIX

$3499
MODEL: MPT-78-009
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I t seems somewhat ironic that a 
person who loves the Christmas 
season as much as I do would be 

afraid of Santa Claus, but alas, it’s true. 
Growing up, I so loved the lights and 
decorations; the music and festivals; and 
the food; oh, the food!

All things Christmas made me feel 
so happy and jolly with the exception of 
the big guy in the red suit.

And as I grew older, I couldn’t seem 
to explain that fear. After all, the person 
we knew as Ole Saint Nick, Father 
Christmas, Kris Kringle, Pere Noel (that’s 
French), or Santy, as we called him, was 
the one bringing gifts to children around 
the world! How could I be afraid of him?

I would watch other children, 
including my brother and sister run to 
stand in line at the department store to 
get a chance to sit on Santa’s lap. My 
sister would actually hug his neck and 
tell him how much she loved him! As for 
me, I would stand behind the gift wrap 
watching from afar despite the coaxing 
from my mother. 

I figured my letter to the North Pole 
would suffice each year and it did for the 
most part. Santa never seemed to forget 
me. But deep down, I longed to embrace 
Mr. Claus the way other children did; the 
way my sister did.

However, there was this one 
Christmas that made me rethink the Santa 
fear factor. I had reached the age that year 
when many of the kids at school were 
beginning to doubt the very existence of 
a Santa Claus, and I was trying hard not 
to fall prey to peer pressure. I would just 
keep my mouth shut when the subject 
came up at recess.

I asked my mother about it on many 
occasions and her answer was pretty 
simple, and always the same. “As long 
as you believe in Santa, Santa will believe 
in you,” she would say.

I’m not sure I understood it at the 

time, but later in life I would, when I had 
children of my own.

As always on Christmas Eve, it was 
difficult to go to sleep and for some 
reason that fateful year, I couldn’t sleep 
at all. My brother and I shared a room 
in a house that had no fireplace, but it 
did have an attic with only one entrance 
except for a window positioned above 
the front porch roof. That lone entrance 
was in our bedroom.

As the night moved on, I feverishly 
tried to fall asleep because I knew Santa 
Claus doesn’t show up until the children 
are all sleeping soundly. But the harder I 
tried, the less success I had.

Suddenly I heard a loud thud coming 
from the front of the house. It sounded like 
a sleigh landing on the front porch roof. 
Oh my goodness! Santa was here and 
about to discover we had no fireplace. 
There seemed to be only one way in; he 
would have to come through our attic, 
and through my bedroom to get to the 
Christmas tree! I was about to come face-
to-face with the one and only Santa Claus!

I’m not sure what happened next 
because I must have passed out. Before I 
knew it, my brother and sister were trying 
to wake me to see what Santa had left.

As we entered the living room, I 
saw an array of gifts surrounding our 

tree while my mother greeted us with 
a hearty “Merry Christmas.” Santa had 
once again made a successful entrance 
and exit undetected.

My dad was sitting rather quietly 
with his leg propped up on the couch 
looking completely worn out. It seems 
he had to give Ole Saint Nick a little help 
upon his arrival, according to the story I 
got from Mom.

Wow, I thought. My father was 
Santa’s helper. I guess that explained 
the ladder against the front porch. My 
close encounter that year seem to 
temper some of my fears and I never 
forgot that night nor did I ever stop 
believing in Santa Claus.

I have always been thankful to 
my parents for teaching us to believe 
in Christmas magic. However, as 
much as Santa was a part of our 
Christmas tradition,my dad never failed 
to read the Christmas story from the  
Bible, teaching us the real reason for 
the season.

And, as an adult, I have also had 
to help Santa out a time or two just as 
my father did. But that close encounter, 
so many years ago, still seems like 
yesterday each year when the Christmas 
season rolls around and we move a little 
further down the backroads.

Down the Backroads
By Tim Thornberry

Call For A 100% Free Inspection
Is the air in your home making your family sick?

• Basement Waterproofi ng
• Structural/Foundation Repair
• Bowed Basement Walls
• Mold Treatment & Prevention
• Crawlspace Health - Encapsulation & Drainage
• EZ Breathe for Healthy Air
• Probiotics that Clean the Air in Your Home

33 Years 
In Business

270-465-2311  •  www.alldrysolutions.com
SERVING KENTUCKY & TENNESSEE FOR 33 YEARS

DOWN THE BACKROADS



ANOTHER WAY YOU’LL SEE MORE VALUE COME HARVEST.

Top-yielding hybrids from one of the world’s 
preeminent genetic pools, proven to perform in 
the Eastern Corn Belt show why we’re “Simply, 
the Best Value in the Seed Industry™.”

Seed
Consultants

800-708-2676  |  SeedConsultants.com
®, TM, SM Trademarks and service marks of DuPont, Pioneer 
or their respective owners. © 2018, Seed Consultants, Inc. 
All rights reserved.
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